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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

AUGUST 2008 

 August’s Board meeting focused 
mostly on our revised multi-year budget 
plan, but also included comments 
concerning a few covenants issues and 
security.   

 Multi-year budget plan – After 
extensive discussion, the Board 
approved 6-0 a revised multi-year 
budget plan (2009-2015), along with 
revised end-of-2008 expense projections.  
The bottom line, literally, is we’re in 
good shape.  Our end-of-year expenses 
put us in the black several thousand 
dollars, even assuming we are buried in 
snow in December and need to allocate 
considerable funds for snow removal, 
not a likely outcome, meaning our  

 

 

 

numbers should be better than what 
appears on paper.  Nevertheless, we’ve 
put on hold any additional work funded 
out of the operational budget (non-
restricted reserve) until after the 3rd 
quarter, when we can more clearly judge 
our end-of-year status.  Other than 
routine maintenance, the major capital 
project remaining is resurfacing the 
berm path, along with extending the path 
to Chaucer View Circle, funded out of 
the infrastructure (restricted) reserve.  
Many thanks to my Board colleague, 
Delia Riso, who agreed to grant the 
Mews an easement to accommodate the 
pathway, and to Steve and Shirley 
Rochon for their willingness to do the 
same, if that had been necessary.   



 Longer term, we are in better 
shape than previously thought; our  
revised infrastructure reserve analysis 
concludes we can safely defer until 2014 
resurfacing our streets, as well as 
considerable concrete work on gutters 
and curbing, a total cost expected to be 
about $240,000.  Leading up to 2014, 
our plan calls for expending close to 
$100,000 for street, sidewalk, and gutter 
repair, and another street sealing (in 
2011).  Based on this analysis, our plan 
shows we still will end 2014 in the 
black, with over $36,000 in reserve.  Our 
required 5-year reserve analysis is due 
again in 2011 so we will have the benefit 
of another reality check in 3 years.   

 On the operational budget side, 
we are doing OK.  One wild card is trash 
collection.  We were able to renegotiate 
our contract last year, for a savings this 
year of about $10,000; however, our 
contract expires in October 2009.  With 
County landfill fees escalating 
continually ($2,000 this year alone), and 
diesel fuel at over $4.50 per gallon, we 
have estimated conservatively, building 
in significant increases over the next few 
years.  We will be bidding out the trash 
contract next spring.  AAA has been our 
contractor for a number of years, and 
they’ve gone out of their way to 
accommodate us at times.  Nevertheless, 
we owe it to you to be sure we are 
getting the best value for your dues, so 
we will give other contractors a chance 
for our business. 

 Electricity is another wild card.  
We’ve been conservative here as well, 
so much so that our bill for this year will 
be significantly less than originally 
budgeted. Dominion Virginia’s price 
caps are coming off, however, and we 
need to be prepared for measurably 
higher costs next year and out years. 

In our Maintenance and 
Upgrades account, the budget plan 
provides for continued work on the 
berm, replanting next year, and possibly 

additional work the following year; 
lighting upgrades over the next few 
years, in response to the security study’s 
recommendations; and other landscape 
improvements.  Not all of this has been 
priced yet, so to some extent the 
numbers are placeholders.     

By the end of 2009, we will have 
fully funded a special contingency 
reserve of $20,000, established last year, 
to provide an additional cushion for 
higher-than-budgeted expenses for legal 
and snow removal.  Routinely, we 
budget $6,000 for snow removal, 
although a few years ago heavier snow 
cost us about $9,000.  We’ve budgeted 
only $2,000 for legal expenses, but have 
found both last year and this year, in 
particular, routine legal expenses to run 
a bit higher – up to $7,000 this year.  So, 
we’re budgeting $5,000 from here on 
out. With $5,000 plus a contingency 
reserve account of another $10,000, we 
can easily absorb higher costs for work 
that is somewhat more than routine, but 
short of extensive defense costs. Should 
we ever find ourselves in litigation, we 
trust our insurance policy would 
respond.  The point is to build in a 
greater cushion for the unexpected.                        

 The budget plan also assumes we 
are able to maintain a minimum reserve 
in operational (unrestricted) funds of 
$150,000, as the Board committed in 
2005.  Invading that minimum is 
intended only for emergencies, not to 
cover simple shortfalls.  Pursuant to a 
resolution adopted that year, spending 
down below this threshold takes a two-
thirds vote of the Board.  The resolution 
also provides for setting aside an amount 
at the beginning of the year of 
anticipated interest for the year and, if 
we do not invade this minimum, being 
able to commit this set-aside, plus actual 
interest earned, to operational funds.  In 
this way, we will be able to augment our 
operational budget this year by over 
$23,000 – twice interest.   



 Covenants Report – Two matters 
to mention:  First, Adrian Polk has 
resigned as co-chair.  Adrian served as 
co-chair previously, a few years ago, 
returned to the Committee in January 
2007, and stepped forward as interim 
chairman when Ladd Ryan’s 
professional commitments required him 
to leave the Committee a bit more than a 
year ago.  Adrian did a superb job, as 
interim chair, and as co-chair with 
Wayne Brewer.  On behalf of the Board, 
my sincere appreciation to Adrian for his 
commitment to our community and for a 
job well-done.   

 Second, Wayne Brewer noted 
that a recent walk-around indicated a 
few homes with noticeable maintenance 
issues.  Letters will be sent to these 
residents notifying them of their need to 
correct deficiencies and to do so prior to 
the fall re-inspections, to occur in early 
October.  Furthermore, the alleys are 
again deteriorating.  Although residents 
own to the middle of the alleys – and 
have a primary obligation to keep them 
clear of debris – the community (via the 
Board) has assumed a secondary 
responsibility, pursuant to authority in 
the Declaration of Covenants, to ensure 
health and safety, as well as proper 
drainage.  A few years ago, several 
thousand dollars was spent in clearing 
and upgrading the alleys’ appearance.  
Property Manager Roger Casalengo will 
be overseeing renewed maintenance.  In 
the meantime, Wayne will be notifying 
all residents of the need to trim plantings 
and clear debris.  Please help by doing 
your part in keeping the alleys clear of 
debris and your plantings well-trimmed.        

Security – Last month, I reported 
on the Board’s approval of a concept 
plan that entails securing our perimeter, 
improving lighting, and facilitating the 
identification of those who are residents, 
guests, or those with perhaps malevolent 
intentions.  I noted that this plan was 
only conceptual, that the Board was not 

approving funding for anything; indeed, 
we didn’t know what any of this would 
cost.  Although the study was released in 
June – and its findings and 
recommendations have been reported 
extensively ever since – little feedback 
has been received.  In an effort to better 
inform ourselves of what you think, and 
before we decide to do anything, the 
Board will be sending you a 
questionnaire, timed to arrive on your 
doorstep sometime in September.  I ask 
you to take a few minutes to complete 
the questionnaire and give us the benefit 
of your views.   

Elections; Annual Meeting 
Finally, another reminder of the 
elections.  If you wish to run for one of 
the three seats opening up, you need to 
get your petition signed by at least 5 
owners to Elections Committee 
Chairman Leo Childs, 6329 Chaucer 
View Circle, by 5 PM September 26.  I 
am aware of three candidates running 
but Leo has not received yet either the 
petitions or a statement of candidacy 
from any of them.  Ballots will be 
mailed shortly thereafter.  Residents can 
mail their ballot or bring it to the annual 
meeting, where ballots will be tabulated 
and results announced.  The annual 
meeting is 8 PM Thursday October 16 at 
the Samuel Tucker Elementary School in 
Cameron Station.   

That’s all for August.  Next 
month’s meeting will be September 10 at 
7 PM, at the home of Loren Sciurba, 
6309 Manchester Way. 

  However, please check the 
website (www.landmarkmews.com) for 
any late-breaking location change.  
Contact me: bwood@aiadc.org. 

 
DOG OWNERS/WALKERS: Another 
plea to PLEASE pick up after your pets. 
Be a good neighbor and respect 
residents’ property. Picking up also 
applies to walking outside the Mews: 



Fairfax County establishes a fine up to 
$250.00 for not properly disposing of pet 
feces.  
 

COVENANTS  
Personal Landscaping 

The Declaration of Covenants, 
Conditions and Restrictions for 
Landmark Mews requires that property 
owners maintain their property in good 
condition, which applies to both home 
and yard. With summer blooms fading 
and fall around the corner, it’s time to do 
a landscaping check.  How does your 
front yard look? Do plants need 
replacing and have the weeds taken 
over? A little time spent “sprucing up” 
pays big dividends in the overall 
appearance of Landmark Mews.  

 

POSTAL SERVICE ETHICS  

ALERT: If you have been solicited by 
any postal carrier to provide or receive 
personal services, please contact 
Landmark Mews Property Manager, 
Roger Casalengo at rocky6325@aol.com 
(751-9242). U.S. Post Office regulations 
make it illegal for carriers to solicit 
business for work unrelated to their 
assigned duties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REAL ESTATE ACTIVITY Courtesy of 
Fred and Nancie Williams, Weichert, 
Realtors and Landmark Mews homeowners. 

FOR SALE: 6271 Chaucer View 
Circle.List: $679,900; also for rent, 
$3500. 

FOR SALE: 6268 Masefield Court.List: 
$619,000. 

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 6313 Chaucer 
View Circle: $585,000. Contact: 703-
706-1638 or 703-915-8209. 

SOLD: 6358 Brampton Court. Listed 
$585,000, sold $542,500 (less $7,500.00 
subsidy). 

FOR RENT: 6307 Chaucer Lane. 


